Juan Antonio Salazar 3209 Carter Dr. Arlington, TX. 76014 <u>juanantonio52@gmail.com</u> October 28th, 2017.

Dear Brethren:

I pray that my letter find you doing well, I am grateful for the opportunity to write to you again to tell you about work. I always will be thankful with every one of you, for continue taking care of me and my family, and for your prayers.

Brethren, our attendance on Sunday mornings is getting better. The members that was dealing with several issues are back, but continue to be afflicted with issues of life. Like family problems, work problems, health problems, etc. They understand that with trials of faith Satan wants to get out the worse in us. But truly believe that with this trials, our good Lord wants to get out the best in us, they know we need to keep going forward in our race to heaven. Please keep our congregation in your prayers.

Our new brother Jose Olivares is putting the effort to keep attending, but he continue struggling putty much to live a good Christian life. He wants to be a good Christian, but he realize it won't be easy. He just can't shake off how bad he has live his life, and how much harm his behavior has done to his wife and children. We are trying to help him to be strong, but like many parents, his afraid to be a father. He just don't how to be a good father, he don't have the courage to be one, keep him and his family in your prayers.

Our Bible studies keep about the same, except for our Sister Jessica. Her work schedule have change, and she doesn't know when we can get together to continue with our Bible classes. She's trying hard to remain faithful, she and her children do attend every Sunday morning, but in the evening only she come to worship. She is bringing with her to our services her nice Danielle, she had done about three or four times.

Our class with Alma Castillo continue on Monday's at 9:00 in our house. The class with Jose and Idalia Olivares is sometimes on Monday evening or Thursdays at 7:00 P.M. The class with Gerardo and Diana still the same on Friday at 7:30. My Bible class with Brother Miguel still the same, every other Sunday.

We haven't been able to visit again with Isidro and Dulia Perez. They are dealing also with different issues, and just not been possible to study with them again. We hope and pray that we can visit with them in a near future.

Please pray for our work, we pray and hope that our Lord continue using us, and giving us wisdom and understanding, and the time to do His work, and bring glory to His name.

God Bless you all.

Juan Antonio Salazar